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In Principal 

 
Welcome Back 

I hope that your Easter break was a fabulous one, in whatever form it took. Our school 
had a remarkable first term and the break was appreciated by our students and staff 
members. 

 
This fortnight has seen us get rolling on a number of activities, including Cross Country, 

Parent-Teacher Interviews and our school ANZAC Parade. Some of these were carried 
over from last term and this has meant that the notice was short. My apologies if this im-

pacted negatively on you and your family, but given the events on the horizon, it was bet-
ter that we went ahead with the aforementioned events as soon as possible. 

 
Also, a gentle reminder regarding attendance at school. Pre-COVID, our school-

wide attendance rate was about 95%. It currently stands at about 90%. I feel that this 
number could be a little higher. Please do everything possible to have your children at 

school every day and on time. 
 

Toys at School 
I have shared with you in previous newsletters that there has been an increase in toys and 

other high interest items at school. These serve as a distraction and they often go miss-
ing. Please discourage your child from bringing such items to school. Our staff members 
will hold onto such items for the day, so that the child can take them home in the after-

noon. 
 

Life – Stress 
Last newsletter I started sharing information about stress. Whilst a certain amount is 

necessary to motivate us to do something, too much of it is counter-productive. Finding a 
way to unplug from the demands of work, school, family and everything else is crucial if 

we want to remain healthy and productive. 
Dr Mercola, a physician and author, described 4 stress relieving tools to quiet our minds. 

The next one follows: 
 

Rejuvenation Through Meditation - one of the best activities for reducing stress and 
improving health. Before you dismiss meditation as the realm of Buddhist monks or hip-

pies, let's take a closer look. At its most basic level, meditation helps you take a deliber-
ate break from the stream of thoughts that are constantly flowing in and out of your 

mind. In so doing, your pulse, breathing and heart rate begin to slow; your muscles relax; 
and your mind enjoys the peace that comes from the silencing of racing thoughts.  

 
Meditation has been shown to produce beneficial brain changes, both short and long 
term, such as improved attention span and better focus, even amidst distractions. It can 

also lower your blood pressure, protect your heart and boost your immune system. It 
might be helpful to begin with five minutes and work your way up to longer periods as 

your meditative skills develop. 
 

May you have an enriching week. 
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GATES OPEN     
8:15AM and 2:50PM 
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In Principal 
 
Attendance 
 

• Current attendance for Prep – Year 2 – 92.%. 

• Current attendance for Years 3 – 6 – 89.8%. 
 
I read something this week from The Metropolitan South Education Region – when a child 
is absent for 10 days in a school year, it has a negative impact on their learning. This is one 
day every 4 weeks. 
 
A 90% attendance rate implies that on average, our students are away from school for 20 
days in a school year… Sometimes, there is a temptation to think, “It’s only Grade 3, or 
Prep, or Grade 6, a day here and there won’t matter.” 
 
It does. 
 
 
 
P&C – Executive Positions 
 
We have an AGM coming up for our P&C and a number of the current members of the 
Executive will be stepping down, meaning that we seek the services of folks in the roles of 
President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary. We have streamlined the meeting 
processes this year and will work with the people in these roles to minimise the impacts on 
your time. 
 
If you’d like some more information, please give me a yell. 
 
 
 
 
“Taking Control” 
 
I was speaking with some people recently and they were talking about ways of taking 
control of their lives. Taking control begins and ends with the beliefs and behaviours that 
impact on your effectiveness and on that of the people around you. 
 
Here’s some essential beliefs and behaviours that will help you take control: 
 

1. Choice not chance determines your future: start by looking at the choices you are 
making in life. If you want to be happier, be more effective at work, be less stressed and 
live longer, then choose to live a more balanced life. 

Stop being a 'busy body': being super busy or activity driven is not a good measure 
of your success or importance. Rather, it may be a smoke screen to hide behind. If 
you clearly identify and write down your priorities for each day you will 
immediately find that your inputs (activities) decrease and your outputs (results) 
increase. It's a simple productivity equation and it works for everyone, in work 
and in your life generally. 

 
I’ll finish this list in coming newsletters. 
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SAKG News 

 
Kia Ora, gurumba bigi 
 
Week 6, Term One, Year 6 Cooking. 
We have started a new set of recipes: Cheese and Herb Puffs, Greek Salad, Berry Granita, 
Pasta and Pesto, Ginger Cake. 
These recipes show you can make a good salad to have with pasta along with a healthy 
drink. 

 

Please if you say you can volunteer then for some reason you are unable to attend the 
cooking lesson, please let the classroom teacher or myself know.   
 
I have planted little plants in the garden in readiness for next term ... Silverbeet, capsicums, 
tomatoes, let's hope they don't get blown around too much over the next couple of days.  
 
Stay safe everyone. 
Happy cooking  

                                                          
Lynda Tucker 
SAKG Teacher Aide 
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Year 5 News 
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Curriculum News 
  

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As part of our ongoing efforts to enhance student learning, we have transitioned to Version 9 
(V9) of the Australian Curriculum in English. This update introduces new expectations for 
student reading, specifically around independent reading and comprehension. 
 
Under V9, students are required to read age-appropriate texts independently for assessment 
tasks in reading and viewing. This change means that children will need to both decode words 
and extract meaning from the text on their own. While this shift encourages important skills for 
their academic growth, it may be a challenge for some students, particularly those who find 
reading challenging. 
 
 
We want to assure you that we understand this may present a challenge for some children, 
and we are committed to supporting them as they adjust to these new expectations. Some 
students may find that their reading assessments are more demanding or require additional 
time to complete. We are mindful that some students may need additional support, and we 
will provide necessary adjustments. For students with a reading disorder, we will work 
closely with specialists to ensure that appropriate adjustments are made to support them. 
 
 
We encourage you to continue supporting your child’s reading at home by engaging in regular 
reading practices and offering a variety of texts for them to enjoy. Your involvement in their 
learning remains crucial as we work together to support their growth during this transition. 
If you have any questions or concerns about how these changes might impact your child, 
please feel free to contact us. 
 
Tenille Cossor & Christine Carter 
Heads of Department- Curriculum 
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P&C News 
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QParents the way forward! 
 

 Sign Up to QParents for 2025. 
  
Digital consent forms have now been added to the QParents app for 2025. Sign 
up now via https://qparents.qld.edu.au/#/landing  or the app store / google 
play store to: 

  
• View report cards 
• View and pay invoices digitally 
• Submit reasons for student absences 
• View your child’s behaviours. 
• View and sign consent forms digitally 
  
Parents who want to sign up to QParents will be required to supply 100 points 
of identification and a school invitation code (this has been emailed to all 
families by the school). See next page for step by step process. 
  
2025 Invoices – Student Resource Scheme 
  
Invoices for the Student Resource Scheme (SRS) will be generated on QParents 
in the first week of Term 1 2025. 
New parents will need to advise if they wish to participate in the scheme by 
signing the SRS consent form on QParents.  If you have already opted into the 
scheme, you do not need to sign up again. 
The Student Resource Scheme provides additional resources to our classrooms 
to support students learning such as digital subscriptions to reading eggs, 
online libraries and classroom consumables. Please be aware that by choosing 
not to participate in the scheme, students will not have access to these digital 
subscriptions and will be asked to supply the required classroom consumables 
at their own cost. 
  
For families experiencing financial hardship, payment plans for the SRS are 
available. Please contact admin@woodlinksss.eq.edu.au to arrange an 
appointment with our Business Manager. 

https://qparents.qld.edu.au/#/landing
mailto:admin@woodlinksss.eq.edu.au
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